Town of Chichester

Cemetery Minutes 05032018

Meeting Minutes

Cemetery Trustees

May 3, 2018

Committee Members Present: David Pinckney, Mark McIntosh, Linda Fisher

Old Business

1. Minutes from the Cemetery Forum held on April 11 were reviewed and updated.

a. David will investigate Epsom’s policy regarding plastic and potted plants.

Committee will review rules and regulations at a later date for possible future

revisions. At present, rules and regulations as currently stated will be enforced.

b. Mark has spoken with Donna Chagnon regarding removal of the marker at 171 at
Leavitt.

New Business

1. Maureen Timmins requested information regarding West family graves in Leavitt
Cemetery. She would like to order markers but is uncertain of the location of three
individual graves. Mark will visit site and locate the two known/marked graves. Linda
will search recorded deeds to verify the location of the three unmarked graves and update
Maureen on the committee’s efforts.

2. Leslie is organizing the Memorial Day tradition which honors Veterans by placing flags
on their graves.

3. David suggested committee members meet on Thursday, June 7w at 6pm to tidy up
Leavitt Cemetery, and — if time — Pineground Cemetery as well.

4. David will look into planting flowers at Leavitt Cemetery as specified by an existing
trust.

5. Debbie Fox requested information regarding the interment of her father’s ashes at the
Kendall plot in Leavitt Cemetery. David will respond.

6. After receiving bids, the committee has agreed to hire the Riel Fence Company to repair
the fence at Leavitt Cemetery. Mark will follow up with Kevin Riel to accept the bid.

7. The next Trustees meeting will be June 28w at 5:30 p.m.
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